January 2, 2018- Re-organizational Meeting West Wyoming Borough

Pledge of Allegiance.

Roll Call: Present- Chairman Stavish, Councilman Colarusso, Councilman Grescavage, Councilwoman Zaboski, Councilman Dolan, Mayor Herbert absent, Solicitor Lukesh, Engineer Amato absent, Treasurer Kendzor absent and Secretary Pedley.

The swearing in ceremony took place. The Oath of Office was given by Judge Carmody to Tax Collector Robert Connors, Councilman Dan Grescavage, Councilman Randy Colarusso, Councilman Mike Dolan and Councilwoman Maureen Zaboski

Due to the absence of Mayor Herbert who would usually take over the re-organizational meeting, according to Borough Code another official, council member, voting member takes over the meeting. We will be appointing committees, re-appointing Chairman and Vice-Chairman and other duties. Stavish asked council members if they are in agreement with Councilwoman Zaboski taking over the meeting. All replied yes.

Councilwoman Zaboski announced that nominations for Council President will be accepted. At this time, nominations are open for Council Chairman. Colarusso nominated Stavish, second by Dolan. Roll call was taken. Zaboski yes, Grescavage yes, Colalrusso yes, and Dolan yes. Gary Stavish was elected Chairman.

The same procedure for Vice-Chairman. Colarusso nominated Zaboski, second by Grescavage. Roll call was taken. Stavish yes, Grescavage yes, Colarusso yes, and Dolan yes. Maureen Zaboski was elected vice- chairwoman.

NO OLD BUSINESS

Stavish announced that Council will be re-assigning committees, so there will be no Committee reports this month.

Chairman Stavish asked for a motion made by Dolan and seconded by Colarusso to approve the minutes from last month's meeting. Voice vote all in favor. Motion carried.

Gary Stavish: Chairman-Personnel- The following motions were made by Stavish.

Motion to re-appoint Linell Lukesh as Solicitor for West Wyoming Borough seconded by Colarusso. Voice vote all in favor. Motion carried.

Motion to re-appoint Mike Amato as Engineer for West Wyoming Borough seconded by Grescavage. Voice vote all in favor. Motion carried.

Motion to re-appoint Mark Kendzor as Treasurer for West Wyoming Borough seconded by Dolan. Voice vote all in favor. Motion carried.

Motion to re-appoint Marie Pedley as Administrator /Secretary for West Wyoming Borough seconded by Zaboski. Voice vote all in favor. Motion carried.

Motion to re-appoint Curtis Nocera as Chief of Police for West Wyoming Borough seconded by Colarusso. Motion carried.

Motion to re- appoint Prociak and Associates as Auditor for West Wyoming Borough seconded by Zaboski. Voice vote all in favor. Motion carried.

Motion to re-appoint James Ostrowski as EMA Director of West Wyoming Borough seconded by Dolan. Voice vote all in favor. Motion carried.

Motion to re-appoint Matt Granteed as Fire Chief for West Wyoming Borough seconded by Colarusso. Voice vote all in favor. Motion carried.

Motion to re-appoint Len Hromek as Asst. Fire Chief for West Wyoming Borough seconded by Grescavage. Voice vote all in favor. Motion carried.

Motion to re-appoint Dan Skok as Vacancy Chairman for West Wyoming Borough seconded by Colarusso. Voice vote all in favor. Motion carried.

Motion to re-appoint Ken Sheffler as Code Enforcement Officer and Building Inspector for West Wyoming Borough seconded by Dolan. Voice vote all in favor. Motion carried.

CITIZENS PARTICIPATION

Nancy Bronsberg- 663 Shoemake Ave. Has issues with letters she and neighbors received concerning address change. It will be changed from Rear Shoemaker Ave. to Marshall's Lane for public safety. Stated she has had conversations with our Solicitor and 911 supervisor. She said that 911 told her that they had nothing to do with the address changes and that the Borough initiated the change. She was told by administrator that 911 initiated the change not the Borough. Solicitor Lukesh said that a letter was sent to the Mayor about a year ago initiating the changes. She explained that once we were notified and we didn't make the changes, then the Borough would be liable if something happened because we did not change the addresses. Bronsberg stated that her issue in public safety is the condition of the road. She said that changing the street name of that road is not going to solve a public safety issue. Mentioned that GPS only updates once a year. If you call for an outside firefighter, police, outside ambulance or firetruck, following GPS, it will take them to either R. Shoemaker Ave or Marshall's Lane. She said that no one would take a truck up that hill. A discussion followed on this issue

Motion to adjourn was made by Dolan and seconded by Colarusso. Voice vote all in favor. Motion carried.